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District Governor’s Message 
September - 2019 

 

It’s a Great Time to be a Lion, Leo and Lioness! 

A new year is upon us and time is already going too fast.  

Lion Cindy and I returned from Milan, Italy refreshed from attending 
the International Convention.  There were about 36,000 Lions from 
around the world in attendance.  All the attending 1st Vice District 
Governors were sworn into office as 2019-2020 Governors. The five-
day event was filled with seminars, entertainment, and fellowship.  
The days were very long but rewarding.  Our post-convention 
vacation in Italy was much needed – so was the great wine and food 
offered wherever we went. 

At the convention, International President Dr. Jung-Yul Choi spent 
several days with the new governors and described his hopes and 
wishes for the 2019-2020 year.  Dr Choi’s theme is “Diversify Your 
Service – We Must Reach Within”.  Diversify by adding more new 
members, younger members, more female members, more specialty 
clubs, while retaining our existing members. 

My theme for this year is “Focused on Service” - and I will try to get 
more clubs doing “hands-on” service in their communities. 

Please be sure to read the first new copy of the District 14-K Tattle 
Tailer.  It should be ready in early September by our new managing 
editor, Lion Ana Toolan.  There will be many items posted about our 
clubs and the District for the upcoming months.  The Tattle Tailer can 
be found on the District 14-K website lions14k.org 
 
I hope every Club works on member retention & membership growth 
during the summer months and takes every opportunity to invite 
potential members to your summer events and fundraisers. Seek new 
partners so your Club can make a bigger impact in serving your 
community. 
 

 In Lionism, 

 DG Don Kaufman 

 

 

http://www.lions14k.org/


1st Vice District Governor’s Message 
 

 Our new Lion Year is off to a 
great start!  District Governor 
Don Kaufman was installed in 
Milan Italy along with our new 
International President, Dr. 
Jung-Yul Choi, of the Republic of 
Korea. 
 The Banner Exchange was 
wonderful.  Thank you PDG 

Karlene Laub for a fantastic year!  Her changes from 
the norm were inspiring to me.  Change is something 
we need.  
 When I was at the PA Lions State 1st Council 
meeting, I was approached at dinner by another 1st 
Vice District Governor who advised me not to do the 
same as it has always been.  He was returning to a 
Leadership role as he was a PDG.  Again, a reminder 
about change…. 
 As our New Year kicks off, membership is 
something that we need to address every year.  My 
club has had a tremendous increase.  Why, because 
we don’t do things the way they have always been 
done.  We reach out and bring in members with new 
ideas.  We discuss them and do new things we never 
did before.  An example is National Night Out, a new 
program sponsored by each community across the 
Nation to meet your local Fire and Police depart-
ments.  Free food, games and prizes….  We went 
there in full force with handouts, give-aways, and 
provided free sno-cones, sodas and water from a 
Coke wagon one of our Lions purchased.  We 
recruited 3 new members.  We can’t wait until next 
year as National Night Out is growing by leaps and 
bounds. 
 We have assured that our Club will continue to 
grow with the next generation already in place and 
taking leadership roles.  It should be a goal of every 
club to achieve this.  Standing still is falling behind. 
 We are all unique in our own ways.  It is not 
always easy to see “Eye to Eye.”  That is when it is 
most important to use our listening and 
communication skills to keep everyone focused on 
the mission of “We Serve.” 
 I look forward to seeing those Lions I know, 
meeting those Lions I don’t know yet, and working 
with each of you in the future. 
 
Yours in Lionism, 
1st VDG Dan Lombardo 

 2nd Vice District Governor’s Message 
 
 District 14-K Lions, Lioness, and Leo 
Clubs are starting a new year, working 
with newly installed officers, setting 
new goals, planning fundraisers, and 
most importantly determining how we 
can best SERVE our communities.  As 
you make those plans, keep in mind 
our five focus service areas:   Vision, 
Hunger, Diabetes Awareness, Pediatric 
Cancer and the Environment. 
 Environment - We all have a responsibility to keep our 
planet clean, safe and healthy for the generations after us.  
For a real sobering eye opener, check out this website:  
www.theworldcounts.com.  1st Cabinet Meeting, 8/17/19, 
DG Don encouraged each club to plant tree(s) and place a 
Lions plaque near the tree.  If a club needs suggestions of 
where they might plant a tree, reach out to your Borough 
or our Environmental Chair Marty Lower for suggestions.  In 
the most recent online issue of Lion Magazine, you may 
have read a featured article Growing Up Green.  Why not 
work in conjunction with a local scout troop, youth group, 
or schoolchildren; clubs providing saplings; and have a 
special day for planting trees.  (DG Don encourages clubs to 
wear your Lions Vest for visibility at all service functions.) 
 Diabetes Awareness – November is Diabetes 
Awareness Month.  Does your club have a Diabetes 
Awareness Chairman and committee?  Penn State 
Extension is offering a 5-session training program for Lions:  
“Dining with Diabetes.”  For Lehigh County:  located at 
Catasauqua Municipal Bldg, 90 Bridge St, Catasauqua; Sept 
5, 12, & 19, Oct 10 & 24, 2019, 5:30-7:30 p.m., $19.00 pp.  
Registration deadline Aug 29, 2019. 
 Due to family prior commitments, I will probably miss 
the Rally and Needs Breakfast.  If you can, be sure to attend 
the Rally to kick off and support DG Don’s governing year.  I 
understand you are in for a real treat:  prepare yourself for 
a FUN evening! 
 I look forward to this New Year as your 2VDG.  Please 
know I am available to visit your clubs and willing to assist 
clubs in any way.  
 
Yours in Lionism 
2VDG Debbie Lillegard 

 

 
  

http://www.theworldcounts.com/


District 14-K Cabinet Members 

 
 
 
 

Welcome Our New 
International President 

Dr. Jung-Yul Choi 
of the Republic of Korea  

 Congratulations 
 
 

Dr. Patti Hill 

International  

3rd Vice President 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Larry L. Edwards 

1st Year 

International 

Director 



 

 
 
 
 

 

Members of the Bethlehem 
Township and Wilson 
Borough Lions Clubs 
joined together for an 

evening of fun and 
fellowship at Coca-Cola 

Park in August to cheer on 
the Iron Pigs team. 

  



 

 

 

Lions Club Activities 

 

Hear Those Lions Roar!  

  
 
 
Region 1 – Zone A  
 Emmaus Lioness-Lions The Emmaus Lioness Lions Club, together with several local non-profits 

organizations, provided summer lunches to elementary age students at Lincoln 
School in Emmaus.  The students received a nutritious lunch as well as books to 
take home for summer reading.  Members met at the Emmaus Remembrance 
Garden where bricks were laid to honor our Immediate Past President, as well as 
the many years of service from our retiring Tailtwister, Parliamentarian, and 
Secretary.  Club members dressed in their sunniest flowered attire and leis for some 
Luau fun at the August meeting and a chance to be crowned the big Kahuna.  We 
are celebrating our 12th Annual Charter Night on September 9 at Hilltop Gardens in 
Emmaus.  The club donated $300 for the purchase of items for the Beacon Lodge 
Wish List.  We are busy preparing for our 23rd annual apple dumpling sale on 
October 13th and 14th.  Members knitted and distributed 350 twiddle muffs to 
nursing homes, senior facilities and elementary schools to help keep the recipients' 
hands busy during times of agitation or distress.  Members are also busy knitting 
and crocheting scarves for Chase the Chill event scheduled November 2nd at the 
Triangle in Emmaus.  

 Emmaus Lions -- June:  Installed new officers.  Awarded scholarships to Seniors at Emmaus High 
School.  Held monthly hoagie/sandwich sale.  Installed a new member – Cynthia 
Rivetti-Ives.  Along with other service clubs in our community, made and distributed 
food and books to needy school children. 
-- July:  Presented DG Don Kaufman with a membership award: Centennial “Pin 
100.”  Supported Beacon Lodge with “wish list” items.  Sponsored a hole for Beacon 
Lodge golf tournament.  Hosted District Banner Exchange between Upper Lehigh 
Lions & Emmaus Lions Club. 
-- August:  Conducted audit and prepared new budget.  Completed new Club 
Handbook.  Held annual golf tournament on August 2. 
-- September:  Will visit Slatington Lions Club.  Hold monthly hoagie/sandwich sale 
on September 16. 

 Mountainville Lions  
  
Region 1 – Zone B  
 Alburtis Lions  
 Kuhnsville Lions  
 Lehigh Valley Saturday A.M. Lions  
 Lower Lehigh  
  
Region 1 – Zone C  
 Lehigh Township Lions -- Regular meetings. 
 Lehigh Township  Lioness-Lions -- Regular meetings and increase of two new lions. 
 Slatedale-Emerald Area Lions -- The club had their picnic to get ready for the coming season of fundraising.  The 

club had a wonderful time at their annual miniature golf outing at Bear Creek 
Junction. 

 Slatington Lions -- Regular meetings. 
 Upper Lehigh Lions -- Upper Lehigh had their Lions “ROAR” Festival this past July.  District 14-K Banner 

Exchange between Upper Lehigh and Emmaus Lions.  Chicken barbecue was held 
in June of this year.  Lost one member in good standing. 



  
Region 2 – Zone A  
 Allentown Center City 
 Centennial Lions 

 

 Bath Lions  
 Catasauqua Area Lions  
 Coplay Lions  
 Hanover Township Lions  
 Northampton Lioness Lions  
 Whitehall Lions -- Whitehall Lions Club-Annual Community Sweepstakes-during the months of July, 

August and part of September, the Whitehall Lions are sponsoring the annual 
Community Sweepstakes.  Prize winners will be drawn on September 16th, during 
our regular Club meeting.  Funds raised are used to support Club activities which 
support the Whitehall community. 
-- The Whitehall Lions supported the Center for Vision Loss Summer Reading 
Program at the Whitehall Township Public Library.  The CVL presented programs 
about vision preservation awareness and related activities for children and adults.   
-- On July 30, ten Whitehall Lions members attended the formal dedication of the 
presentation of the “Brady Buggy” to be used at LVHN Reilly’s Children’s Hospital to 
provide comfort to children afflicted with cancer. The Club sponsored the purchase 
of the device earlier.   
-- On Saturday, October 7, the Whitehall Lions will participate in the Whitehall 
Township Fall Festival, from 1100 AM until 300PM at the Whitehall-Coplay School 
District Campus.  There will be a parade, prepared foods, crafts and games, as well 
as an antique car show. 

  
Region 2 – Zone B  
 Coopersburg Lions  
 Hellertown Lions  
 Saucon Valley Lions  
 Upper Saucon Lions  
  
Region 3 – Zone A  
 Bangor Lions  
 Moore Township Lions  
 Plainfield Township Lions  
 Richmond Lions  
  
Region 3 – Zone B  
 Bethlehem Township Lions -- Held our 15th Annual Golf Tournament on June 14 at Whitetail golf club.  Total 

raised to support our club donations was $6400.  $1000 is designated to go to 
Angel 34 for Childhood Cancer.  4 members volunteered at Blueberry Fest in 
Bethlehem for the summer festival.  One member attended the State Council 
Meetings in Harrisburg.  Will be attending the Iron Pigs Game with the Wilson Lions 
on Aug 20. 

 Easton Lions -- We continue to pick up food at Wegman’s and Weis Market on a weekly basis 
and deliver it to Project Easton’s food bank.  Once a month we collect used 
eyeglasses at Walmart and drive a sight-impaired woman to a meeting at CVL and 
back. 

 Hecktown-Lower Nazareth Lions -- Held Annual Bill Daney Memorial Golf Tournament to benefit Childhood Cancer. 
 Nazareth Lions -- In May, the Nazareth Lions Club awarded a $500 4-year scholarship to a senior 

graduating from the Nazareth Area High School. 
-- In June, the Nazareth Lions Club rejoined the annual Great Nazareth Carnival 
and staffed the ice cream booth for four evenings.  This year the weather was 
optimal and sales were very good.  Profits will help fund the 4-year scholarships 
given to graduating NAHS seniors.  



-- On July’s annual Nazareth Day (the hottest day of the summer!), the Nazareth 
Lions Club toiled over a very hot griddle for the club’s annual “McLion” breakfast 
offering Canadian bacon, egg, and cheese sandwiches along with orange juice, 
Moravian sugar cake, and coffee or tea.  Profits will help fund the 4-year 
scholarships given to graduating NAHS seniors.  
-- Plans are being made for:  
September: install club officers as well as induct a new member  
October: set up White Cane collections  
TBD: arrange a Charter Night to celebrate the club’s 95th year of service   

 Palmer Township Lions -- Held club meetings in May, June, July. 
 Wilson Borough Lions -- Held Annual Car Show at Wilson Area High School in July.  It was well attended 

and money raised.  Will be attending the Iron Pigs Baseball Game with the 
Bethlehem Township Lions on Aug 20.  Wilson also gave out 2 $1000 scholarships 
to local seniors. 

  
Lioness Clubs   
Forks Township Lionesses  
Moore Township Lionesses -- Held our monthly meeting on the 21st with 16 members present.  Sent a $100 

donation to Northampton County 4-H Club.  Discussed the Car Show to be held on 
September 15th.  Secretary attended the District Cabinet meeting. 

 
 

 

 
 









Emmaus Lioness Lions Club

23rd Annual Apple Dumpling Sale

October 13 & 14, 2019                                       
** Order by Monday, September 30 **

$4.50 each                                                                                             

Regular and Sugar-free available

Pick-up at the back of the                                                                               
Egypt Star Bakery                                                             

415 Chestnut Street, Emmaus

Sunday, Oct. 13, 2pm – 6pm 

Monday, Oct. 14, 9am – 2pm                 

For information or phone orders                            
call 610-776-7477







 

 
Regional Lions Leadership Institute (RLLI) 

 

Harrisburg, PA  /  March 13 – 15, 2020 

 
 

 

Weekend of seminars in both large and small groups 

Only two Lions from each district are invited to attend 

Prepares Lions interested in leadership positions at the district level 

Opportunity to socialize and network with Lions from all districts in 
Pennsylvania 

Content contains fundamental leadership topics including: 

 Public Speaking 

 Conflict Management 

 Goal Setting 
 
For more information about this program, please contact 2DVG 
Debbie Lillegard at deblillegard@yahoo.com. 
 
If interested in attending, please complete the following 
application and forward it to DG Don Kaufman via your club 
secretary or zone chairperson. 
 
 

mailto:deblillegard@yahoo.com


REGIONAL LIONS LEADERSHIP INSTITUTE 
HARRISBURG, PENNSYLVANIA 

NOVEMBER 10-12, 2017 
 

CANDIDATE’S INFORMATION FORM 
 

Cost $150.00 per Candidate (includes Institute, lodging and meals) 

Checks should accompany this form and be made out to PA State Council of Lions Clubs 
Mail to PA State Council of Lions Clubs 

949 East Park Drive, Harrisburg, PA 17111-2810 
 

Questions to PDG Deb Burkholder at kburkholder@dejazzd.com or 717-484-4892 

 
Application Submission Deadline Date:  October 20, 2017 

Please type or print 
 
District Number __________   Member Number _________________________________ 
 
First Name _____________________________ Last Name________________________________________ 
 
Current Lion’s Title________________________ Highest Lions Office Held______________________________ 
 
Email** ________________________________________Preferred Telephone __________________________ 
**Will be used for ALL Communication regarding the institute – Please Type or Print 
 
Address __________________________________________________________ State _____ Zip ___________ 
 
Lions Club Name____________________________________________ Month and Year Joined ____________ 
 
Offices Held Within Lions Club_________________________________________________________________ 
 
__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Committee Positions Held Within Lions Club ______________________________________________________ 
 
__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Why is this institute of interest to you? __________________________________________________________ 
 
__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
Candidate’s Signature ________________________________________________ Date ___________________ 

 
 

   Turn to other side to complete 

mailto:kburkholder@dejazzd.com


 
 

District Governor Must Complete and Sign this Form 
 
 
 
In what ways will this candidate benefit from attending the Regional Lions Leadership Institute? 
 
__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
District Governor   Member Number_________________________ 
 
_____________________________________________ __________________________________________ 
Name of District Governor                                                           Signature of District Governor 
 
 
_____________________________________________ __________________________________________ 
Email (please print)                                                                       Date 
 
 
 
 



 

 

JOURNEY FOR 

SIGHT 2020 
 

                                   SATURDAY, MAY 2,2020 

LOCATION: Lehigh Valley Mall - Indoors 

8am Registration 8:30 to 9:30 Walk 

 

 
Information: Contact kathyfenstermacher@gmail.com 610-984-3489 

Or kathyduelley@gmail.com  484-802-2386 

 

You’re Invited to Walk with Us! 
A WALK TO BENEFIT LEADER DOG AND  

PA LIONS SIGHT CONSERVATION FOUNDATION 

 

 

mailto:kathyfenstermacher@gmail.com
mailto:kathyduelley@gmail.com
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